™
ALAMEDA
MUNICIPAL POWER

A Department of the City of Alameda

July 23, 2025

wsab@energysafety.ca.gov

Re: Notice of Public Meeting on Alameda Municipal Power Wildfire Mitigation Plan

To Whom It May Concern:

On July 21, 2025, Alameda Municipal Power (AMP) presented its Wildfire Mitigation Plan
(WMP) to its Governing Board, the Public Utilities Board, at a publicly noticed meeting in
accordance with Public Utilities Code (PUC) section 8387(b). AMP’s WMP was most recently
adopted on June 17, 2024 is attached with this letter. At the July 21, 2025 meeting AMP
provided an opportunity for public comment on its existing WMP and AMP’s Governing Board
verified that AMP’s existing WMP complies with all applicable rules, regulations, and standards,
as appropriate.

AMP does not operate any overhead electric supply facilities within or adjacent to areas
designated by the state as “extreme” or “elevated” fire threat zones. After review, AMP has
determined that the 2024 WMP continues to adequately address the risk of utility-caused
wildfires, and no substantive changes are necessary for this reporting year.

As part of its annual metrics reporting, AMP recorded zero fire ignitions (Metric 1) and one
wires down event (Metric 2) in 2024, which was the result of a goose colliding with primary
lines.

Thank you for your continued partnership and support in ensuring wildfire safety across
- California. Should you have any questions or require additional information, please do not
hesitate to contact us.

Sincerely,

Alan Harbottle

Acting Assistant General Manager of Engineering & Operations
Alameda Municipal Power

harbottle@alamedamp.com

510-814-6403




